The Sogetsu School of Ikebana London Branch (SSILB) would like to announce the appointment of Mrs Ikuyo Morrison as Honorary Advisor to the branch. The SSILB was founded in December 2007 by Mrs Ikuyo Morrison who was invited by Sogetsu headquarters (Tokyo) to set up a new organization in London. Other founding members included Mrs Keiko Sugihara, Mrs Martine Gracey, Mrs Myriam Boyden, Mrs Ann Campbell, and Mrs Yuko Gordon.

Mrs Morrison led the branch's first meeting which was held on December 12, 2007 with the attendance of 5 volunteers. Prior to her recent retirement from active duty on the London branch's committee Mrs Morrison held various important positions. These included Director, Programme, Membership and Event Secretary, also responsible for photography. Later adding to her responsibilities, the administrator of the branch's social media webpage and Facebook account. Although she nominally held these positions, her commitment to the branch often saw her bear other responsibilities including providing plant material and containers from her vast personal collection at home. Her ongoing commitment and dedication to the growth and development of the branch was strengthened by the beautiful relationship she had with all the members and friends of the branch.

Mrs Morrison holds the rank of Riji, which was awarded by our lemoto Akane Teshigahara. The London Branch is honoured to have Mrs Morrison as an Honorary Advisor. Her wealth of experience and expertise as an instructor, mentor and facilitator of Sogetsu Ikebana along with her kind and positive nature will continue to be of tremendous benefit to all members and friends of Sogetsu and ikebana as a whole. Mrs Morrison will be focusing on the teaching of Sogetsu Ikebana and supporting the promotion of the art.

Article written by Vendrice "Jimmi" Garvin, Director, SSILB

いけばな草月流ロンドン支部は、このたび、モリスン生旺先生をロンドン支部名誉顧問に任命致しました。ロンドン支部は、草月会本部(東京)のご要請により、2007年12月にモリスン先生を中心に、創設メンバーである Mrs Keiko Sugihara, Mrs Martine Gracey, Mrs Myriam Boyden, Mrs Ann Campbell, Mrs Yuko Gordon のご尽力によって設立されました。

同 12 月 12 日に、創設後初めてのミーティングが行われました際は、モリスン先生と僅か 5 名のボランティアからのスタートでした。モリスン先生は在職中、初代支部長はもちろんのこと、プログラム担当役員、メンバーシップ担当役員、そしてイベントセクレタリー役員、またワークショップでの写真撮影から SNS 発信、支部ウェブサイトやフェイスブックの管理運営まで、多方面において、実に多彩な才能を発揮されご活躍頂き、今日の支部の発展に尽くされた 1 3 年間でした。支部ワークショップでは、ご自宅のお庭から美しい花材の数々を、またご自身のコレクションである数多くの素晴らしい花器まで惜しげもなくご提供くださったことは、ロンドン支部の多大な成長と発展へとつながり、モリスン先生と支部メンバーの皆さんとを素晴らしい絆でつないでくださいました。

このたび、草月会理事であるモリスン先生を、名誉顧問としてお迎えできることは、私共ロンドン支部の誇りでございます。いけばな草月流の指導者かつメンター、ファシリテーターとして、その豊富なご経験と専門知識が、これからもいけばな草月流と、ロンドン支部にとって大きな支えとなり続けることでしょう。これからも草月流の指導を通して、いけばなという芸術探求の世界で、さらなるご活躍をされることを祈念致します。

文: いけばな草月流ロンドン支部長 ベンドリス・ジミー・ガルビン